
Headteacher’s Message 

On Tuesday night, some children from Y1 and Y2 went to Priory with myself 

and Mrs Nuttall to take part in a multi-skills competition after school. They did 

incredibly well and were excellent representatives of Cop Lane. Well done! 

We welcome onto our governing body, Miss Westgarth as our new staff gover-

nor. Miss Westgarth replaces Mrs Ball, whose term of office came to an end.  I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Ball for her service to the gov-

erning body over the years.   

Thank you to all the parents who took part in our parents’ evening survey. We 

had a really good response rate. 87% of parents wanted to go back to face-to-

face. Therefore, both of the parents’ evenings in March will be face-to-face. 

More details will follow after half term.  

Don’t forget the virtual book fair continues into the beginning of next week.            

Parents and children can visit straight after school today or order online up to 

8pm on Monday 3oth January. Have a good weekend.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: trust 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

25.01.23  - Scholastic Book 

Fair begins in the hall 

(several nights) 

30.01.23—Young Voices—

Manchester Arena 

09.02.2023– PTFA         

Valentine Disco in school 

22.02.23—Y4 Lent        

Worship at 9am—parents 

welcome 

08.03.23 and 09.03.23—

Parents’ evenings (both 

face to face) 

15.03.23—Y1 Mothers’ 

Day worship at 9am—

parents welcome 
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PTFA News 

The PTFA column can be found on p.3 of this newsletter. The PTFA disco will be on 

Thursday 9th February. We look forward to seeing you there! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that a drink called  ‘Prime Hydration’ has 

arrived in the UK and as quickly as it arrived, it sold out. The creators of the drink are online influ-

encers, KSI and Logan Paul. After opening, some shops saw pushing and shoving as people 

tried to get their hands on the drinks, with many deciding to limit customers to one bottle per     

person. The craze did not stop at the supermarket shelves; on eBay the drinks were up for sale 

for thousands of pounds each. The founders of Prime, KSI and Logan Paul, have a combined 

YouTube following of over 40 million people.   The children considered the question: ‘How much 

control do influencers have over our choices?’’ Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the 

last page of this newsletter. 

Reflection Time 

‘’Do not fear, for I am with you.” 

                                                                                                                   Based on Isaiah 31:41 

This week in our worship, we thought about God’s promises. We talked about what a promise is 
and how it makes people feel when we break them. We heard the story of the ‘Boy Who Cried 
Wolf’ and how he promised the villagers there was a wolf there and they came to help. He did 
this twice. The villagers were cross. After the third time, the villagers didn’t come to help. This 
time there really was a wolf! The boy broke his promises and he had to face the consequences. 
We then looked at the Bible and two quotes from Isaiah and one from Peter. God promises that 
when we pray to him, we will be listened to and receive strength when we are facing hard times.  

 



 

 

Y1/ Y2 Multiskills Event—Tuesday 24th January 2022 

On Tuesday some of our Y1/ Y2 children went to Priory to take part in a South Ribble         

multiskills event. The children  played boccia ball and won 2 of the 4 games. They did really 

well with dodgeball. In the racket and ball skills, they showed great control and balance. 

The children did really well in the obstacle race and we won all but 1 match in the curling. 

Well done to the children involved! 

Mrs Nuttall  

 

 

 

 

 

The PTFA would love your feedback. The questionnaire can be accessed here:  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=yjcvjIJUnUqC0p3f9lX_UMWs7LJWRyZEnV3PE_MPH0RUOVpTQUFaQVk1U1BTRTE2
TTA0VEpIOENRUy4u 

Or by scanning the QR code below:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=yjcvjIJUnUqC0p3f9lX_UMWs7LJWRyZEnV3PE_MPH0RUOVpTQUFaQVk1U1BTRTE2TTA0VEpIOENRUy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=yjcvjIJUnUqC0p3f9lX_UMWs7LJWRyZEnV3PE_MPH0RUOVpTQUFaQVk1U1BTRTE2TTA0VEpIOENRUy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=yjcvjIJUnUqC0p3f9lX_UMWs7LJWRyZEnV3PE_MPH0RUOVpTQUFaQVk1U1BTRTE2TTA0VEpIOENRUy4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTFA Column 

Welcome to our PTFA column which we hope, gives you a little insight into what goes on       
behind the scenes at the PTFA. On Monday evening we held a short meeting at school which 
allowed us to discuss some exciting future events and review the success of previous events. It 
was great to see so many faces but please do try and join the next meeting, the more the           
merrier.  

Our Christmas fundraising was a great success, it focused upon our brand-new event the ‘Jingle 
Jog’ A 2km route was planned out and children and parents ran the course with jingle wrist 
bands and lots of Santa hats. It was great to see so many people and special thanks goes out to 
those who joined in the event. We even had a reindeer running the course!  It was a lovely 
family morning with lots of Christmas spirit, the hot chocolate and marshmallows were         
extremely well deserved at the end. Our Christmas raffle was also very well supported, and we 
are extremely thankful to all the businesses that donated such fabulous prizes. We do hope 
that the winners enjoyed their treats.   

The next PTFA date for your diaries is the PTFA  Valentine’s disco which is taking place on the 
9th February. I am sure all the children are looking forward to this red-carpet event. There will 
be sweets, drinks, hot dogs and glow sticks to purchase on the night, so please don’t forget to 
send your child with some spending money. They can get very thirsty with all that dancing….  

We are always looking for helpers on the night so if you don’t mind selling a few glow sticks or 
helping prepare the hotdogs, please do put your name forward at the office. It’s only an hour 
or two  but many hands make light work and everything we raise goes back to support your 
child's learning at school.  

Keep an eye out on the calendar for our next event… the children are sure to like it as they 
will get to break some rules without getting into any trouble!  

Thank you for reading,  

 

Charlotte and the PTFA Team  

 



 

 

 

Spring Term Ministry of the Word 

Our Spring term ‘Ministry of the Word’ services will be taking place at St Mary’s 

Penwortham this term. They start at 9:30am and last until 10:00am. Parents are 

more than welcome to meet us at church at 9:30am and join us for our service. The 

dates for this term are: 

Y6— 28th February  

Y5—7th March 

Y4—14th March 

Y3—21st March 

 

 

Prime Sports Drink 

There is a lot of hype around the Prime Sports Drink currently. We 

kindly request that bottles of Prime are not brought into school.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Spring term learning overviews 

Don’t forget overviews and outlines of learning for the term ahead can 

be found on the ‘class pages’ part of the website. To access them 

please use the following link: 

https://www.coplaneprimary.co.uk/our-classes/ 

 

 

 

 

https://www.coplaneprimary.co.uk/our-classes/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 








